Public Ways Safety Committee
Minutes
Bolton, Massachusetts
November 13, 2019

Members present: Mary Ciummo, Holly Lauer, Leslie Breeze.

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 p.m. The minutes of our October 23" meeting were

reviewed and approved.

Reducing speed in town center: at the November 7" Board of Selectmen approved our
request to approve to recommend petitioning the State to adopt reducing the speed limit in the
town center from 30 mph to 25 mph; and, if upon approval, the Selectmen adopt the

change. The request was supported by both Joe Lynch and Chief Nelson. Don Lowe will contact
MassDOT with the request.

Speed signs data: There was no October report.

2019 Moving Together Conference: Mike will give a report on his attendance at our December
meeting.

Sign replacements and FY21 budget: Leslie will contact Lessie Caisse for a breakdown in how
much was spent for FY20 and what signs on our list still need replacing.

Meeting with Police Chief "elson: scheduled for January 8. Mary will contact Chief Nelson
for confirmation. A list of topics will be compiled at our December meeting. On of the issues
will be the hiring of a traffic enforcement officer.

The meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Minutes submitted Mary Ciummo.




